
From: Julian Thomas  
Sent: 14 November 2022 09:25 
To: Patrick Marfleet 
Subject: Great Ormond Street re-development project (Application 
2022/2255/P) 
 

Dear Patrick, 
 
I understand you are the person to contact with regard to the proposed 
Great Ormond Street re-development. 
 
Unfortunately I was unable to attend the meeting on November 10th at 
the Paul O'Gorman building but I was passed your email by neighbours 
so I could express my concern about the proposal. 
 
I have lived in the area for 20 years and feel strongly that the proposed 
plans will be extremely damaging to the community who live and work 
there. The disruption to independent local businesses, struggling to get 
back on their feet post pandemic, as well as the impact on residents like 
myself in terms of noise and pollution is likely to be extremely high. 
 
Great Ormond Street is of course an amazing hospital and I can see this 
is a very emotive situation. However, the proposed plans, if I have 
understood them correctly, seem to entail a huge building that must 
inevitably affect light for those in Lambs Conduit Street and Great 
Ormond Street itself, and involve years of building work. 
 
I believe that the hospital has outgrown it's current site and the plans are 
simply not tenable when the full impact to the community is taken into 
account. 
 
I hope you can accept this email as an expression of my concern. If I 
should be writing to anyone else I would be grateful if you could let me 
know their details. 
 
With all best wishes 
Julian Thomas 
Flat D 
23-24 Great James Street 
London WC1N 3ES 
 
 


